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Welcome Aboard from your Commander, 
 

With summer finally here and the lake waters still at rec-
ord heights, boaters are finally able to enjoy the lakes ex-
cept for docking and low bridges.  
 

Since my last Currents article written May 31, NCO had 
another Friday Night dinner at Mahleôs Restaurant, with a 
very good turnout. A special thanks to Pat Schulz and 
Herb Hoppe for providing the First Round as a surprise to 
those in attendance.  
 

VSCôs and Jump Starts have continued at a record pace 
thanks to D/Lt/C Jim Mason. Tall Ships visited Cleveland 
July 11-14. Eleven majestic ships sailed in Thursday after-
noon, D7 ï USPS sponsored a booth with our simulator. I 
was asked to coordinate this event and my thanks to the 
volunteers from Pittsburgh, Akron, Vermilion, Berea, and 
Mike and Karen Walsh, Jim Jewett, Franklin Kutz, Elisa-
beth and Tom Corrigan, and Kay Barnes from NCO.  Four 
days of beautiful, rain free weather, the unofficial start to 
our summer. 
 

In August, Kay and I attended the 3rd Friday Night dinner 
at Aristro Bistro on the 2nd; the D7 Cruise aboard the 
Goodtime I to the Islands on the 3rd; Bereaôs Rendezvous 
to Huron Boat Basin on Aug 9-11; Akronôs Corn Roast at 
Battery Park on the24th; and of course the NCO Pig 
Roast on Aug 31 at the Kinkaid Carriage House in 
Bratenahl. 
 

In September we restart our monthly Executive Comm/
Membership meetings at Houlihanôs, Social hour at 6pm 
and meeting at 7pm, always the 2nd Wednesday of the 
month.  
 
 

Finally, think about joining Kay and myself at the USPS 
National Fall Governing Board meeting in Louisville, KY 
Sept 8-15. (We will be there Thurs 12th ï Sun 15th) 
Make it a vacation, Louisville has a lot to see and do. 
Check your Ensign magazine for info and how to make 
reservations. Also a reminder the D7 Fall Conference will 
be in Independence, OH at the newly remodeled Holiday 
Inn Nov 1-3. This is a great way to mingle with other boat-
ers and learn how USPS operates. 
 

On a sad note, our sincere sympathies to Janet and David 
Kinkaid and James Lowder on the passing of Janetôs 
mother and Jamesô wife, Dorothy Lowder. Also keep our 
members fighting illnesses in your prayers. 
 
Commander Harry Barnes 
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AHOY!    SELF-DRIVING BOATS ARE COMING!    TOO:  RAMP FEES APPEAR  ON LAKE ERIE 
 

When it comes in this day and age with autonomous vehicles, why stop on land when you can expand on the rivers, 
lakes, and seas? 
 

Our state side MIT and Amsterdamôs Institute for Advanced Metropolitan Solutions [AMS Institute] are two organiza-
tions that have joined forces to create the cleverly named ñRoboatò to explore the possibilities of self-driving boats.  
Supposedly they have a few prototype vessels in Amsterdamôs waters this year being used for basic transportation 
of goods.  Now just put this copy of the Currents down or take your eyes off the computer monitor screen, look 
away, take a deep breath and think of what recreational boating will become.  I have done this, and the first thought 
that came to mind is ñno damn fun.ò!   My second thought was, ñWhat the h--- is going to happen to our educational 
Safety Boating classes?  Does one need a certificate, maybe from a robot, to pilot one?ò  
 

Driving around ñClevebergò is challenging and very much frustrating at times.  Riding in an Uber or Lyft vehicle could 
be more relaxing, but who is in control and does one feel comfortable, confident, letting mechanisms guide you to 
your destination?   Piloting a boat on Lake Erie is fun and adventurous, and oh sure, there is the weather to consid-
er, wind and waves, and the ñnutsò out on the water that have not taken a USPS Safe Boating Class, but it is enjoya-
ble by all means.   
 

And then there is corporate mogul Leon Musk, the ñTeslaò auto CEO and his ñNeuralinkò new corporation, exploring 
ñneural laceò technology implanting tiny brain electrodes that may one day load and download thoughts.  This is an-
other layer of artificial intelligence.   My question is what happened to common sense?    Iôm glad that I donôt have 
many years left in me to observe what happens. 
 

Now to our local scene and ñkioskôsò at our nearby boat ramps.  For all boat trailer, PWC trailer, multitude canoe 
trailers, the cost of dumping your watercraft into the aqua is more expensive since enactment Memorial Day week-
end.  The Cleveland Metro Parks is charging  now charging a launching fee as follows: 
 

                        $  5.00      a daily launch 
                        $ 30.00     annual fee, good for all Cuyahoga County residents at county ramps, Hinckley Township 
                        $ 35.00     out of county residents. 
                        $ 25.00     senior citizens and military 
 

A kiosk is located at Rocky River, Edgewater Park, and E. 79th St. ramps accepting credit cards only, and dispens-
ing a ticket for one to place on the tow vehicle dashboard or under the windshield wiper.  No trailer, no charge.   
Yes, I observed a ñkiosk maidò, wearing a tan Metro Parks sleeve emblem shirt, like a Lakewood Police Dept. ñmeter 
maidò writing a citation last week-end. Did not inquire of the amount of fine accessed.  Paddle boards and kayaks 
mounted on a vehicle have a free pass.                Calm seas and fair winds.  _) _) _)  Elliott 

How to be a Clean Green Boater-click for tips 
 

http://www.theensign.org/uspscompass/contentmain.html   

Reprinted link from USPS Compass 

Executive/Membership meetings  
2nd Wednesday/month September thru May 
6PM Social/Dinner (Optional) 7PM Meeting 

Houlihanôs Restaurant  
 25651 Detroit Rd Westlake  

IT FLOATS...YOU DONôT!! 

http://northcoastohiosailandpowersquadron.org/
http://www.theensign.org/uspscompass/contentmain.html
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ñBoat Smart from the start with a Vessel Safety Check!ò 
 

NCO started the VSC Program back in 2000 when NCO was still the Rocky River Power Squadron.  It 
has been a lot of fun over the years.  You get to meet a lot of boaters and talk shop with them.  Get to 
board a variety of boats you probably would never had a chance to see up close and personal.  It is also 
an easy way to earn Merit Marks.  It only takes 10 VSCs to earn a Merit Mark for the year. 
 

Owners of pleasure boats large and small, cruisers, fishing boats, pontoons, canoes, kayaks, jet skies, 
and wave runners, are encouraged by the U.S. Coast Guard and local Marine Law Enforcement Offi-
cials to have a free Vessel Safety Check (VSC) performed on their boat this spring or early summer. 
 

VSCs are performed by Certified Vessel Examiners who are members of the United States Power 
Squadrons (USPS) or the United States Coast Guard Auxiliary (USCGAux).  The Vessel Safety Check includes those mandatory items re-
quired aboard a pleasure craft plus 16 other recommended safety and/or discussion items.  Boats passing the VSC will receive a Safety Seal 
Decal, and could qualify for a discount on their marine insurance.  So not only are you providing a vital service to the public, saving them 
money: But you also have fun doing it. 
 

As of 7/30/19, the National Database noted the following NCO VEs so far: 
19  ð  Harry Barnes  28  ð  Jim Mason 
  5  ð  Bradley Barton    3  ð  Jon Paulus 
  9  ð  James Holcepl  23  ð  Jack Salisbury 
23  ð  Elliott Manke    3  ð  Robert Thompson 
  5  ð  Louise Manke  19  ð  Mike Walsh 
15  ð  Dave Kinkaid 
 

Donôt let the marinaôs slow you down.  I have performed VSCs at Marina Stores & even boatersô back yards 
We train you on what to look for and we walk you through your first 5 VSCs. 
 

If you are interested in joining us this summer, please contact: 
P/C Elliott Manke, JN IN  ð  216-221-2899   or   D/Lt/C Jim Mason, SN  ð  216-905-7234 

The ñJump Start Programò is Hands-on Training for Boat Owners 
 

Americaôs Boating Clubò has developed ñThe Jump Start Programò which provides a framework for the members of ñNorth 
Coast Ohio Sail & Power Squadronò to provide one-on-one training for boat owners that would like to become more confident 
in their boat.  Unlike the VSC Program that started almost 20 years ago, the Jump Start Program started last year.   
 
So I thought it would be interesting to compare last yearôs numbers (as of July 30th) with this years. 
Last year we had 26 boaters signed up, this year we have 44 in my database. 
Last year we completed 16 classes and this year we have already done 25 (About 6 weeks left in the season). 
 
Some Stats: 
Our first Jump Start Class was on May 16th and we have been averaging just over 2 classes a week. 
We have 7 Instructors:  Harry Barnes, Jim Holcepl, Dave Kinkaid, Jon Paulus, Ralph Schaefer, Bob Thompson & Mike Zavas-
nik 
Ralph Schaefer is helping us from the Vermilion Squadron 
Docking by far is the # 1 reason for asking for a Jump Start Class 
3/4 of all Jump Start Referrals come from local Marinas 
Type of Boats:  18 Single Screw, 11 Twin and 1 Sail boat. (Single & Twin screws were 50/50 last year) 
Education:  16 have taken no classes, 9 on-line and 5 from our ABC Classes. 
Recruitment Leads:  2 to Akron, 4 to Berea, 11 to NCO, 4 to Vermilion (4 are far outside D7) 
 
If you are interested in helping out in this program or just need more details, Contact Me: 
D/Lt/C  Jim Mason, SN 
Text or Call:  216-905-7234 
Email:  jmason1626@cox.net 
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Welcome from the Treasurerôs Department, 
 

As I write this article for the September/October 
Currents, Joe Poplstein and myself are preparing for 
our yearly audit. As of 8/1/19 our checking acct is at 
$10,280, up $457.27 YTD. Our Total Assets stand at 
$24,757.89.  National has been informed that both 
NCOSPS and Riverbelles have filed Form 990-n e-
postcard tax forms for our latest fiscal year.  
 

FYI ï NCO has paid 3 months rent to C&B Storage 
through September waiting on a final decision for 
combining storage units. All final reports will be pre-
sented at the Sept. 11 ExCom Mtg. at Houlihanôs 
when our monthly meetings resume. Have a great 
Summer and enjoy the water safely. 
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Oh Canada,  
Pickerel eh?  
 

I just returned from 
my first boat trip to 
Canada, after 
spending several 
days at the Kettle 
Creek Marina in Port 
Stanley, Ontario. 
Upon arrival in Port 
Stanley, I was greeted by the many commercial fishing 
tugs, which reminded me of Ohioôs past.  
 

Northern Ohio, at one time, also hosted many such 
boats. Traditional fish tugs, such as these, are now 
seldom seen on Ohio shores. Commercial fishing is 
now only a small business in Ohio because most of 
the catch is allocated to the sports fishing industry. 
Only 35% of Ohioôs perch is allocated to commercial 
fishing with 65% going to sports fishermen. 100% of 
Ohioôs walleye are allocated to sports fishermen! The 
reason Ohio favors sports fishing over commercial 
fishing appears to be the large number of jobs the in-
dustry creates from charter boats, bait shops, sales of 
fishing equipment, boat dealers, hotels, etcé  
 

If you are a fish loving eater such as myself, you will 
undoubtedly be trying perch, walleye, and pickerel at 
every port that itôs available! Pickerel eh? Oh yes, in 
Canada walleye is called pickerel. And, anyone eating 
walleye in the state of Ohio should thank the Canadi-
ans, because that walleye was most likely caught by a 
Canadian fishing boat!     
    Lt/C Jill Snellman 

Friday dinner 
Aristo Bistro 
in Westlake  
Food was  
excellent! 
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